
Boston City Council 
Committee on Housing and Community Development 
Councilor Lydia Edwards, Chair

October 27, 2021 

Dear Councilors: 

The Boston City Council's Committee on Housing and Community Development to 
which was referred the following: 

Docket #1010 - Message and order authorizing the City of Boston to apply for, and to 
accept and expend, the Federal Fiscal Year 2021 Continuum of Care grant funds from the 
U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development in the amount not to exceed Forty 
Five Million Dollars ($45,000,000.00). 

These funds will be used to support programs that provide services and housing to persons 
experiencing homelessness. 

This matter is sponsored by the Mayor and was referred to the Committee on 
Housing and Community Development on September 29, 2021. 

The Committee on Housing and Community Development held a public hearing on 
October 21, 2021, virtually via Zoom Meeting to take testimony and consider the 
same. 

Councilor Kenzie Bok the Vice-Chair of the Committee on Housing and Community 
Development, Chaired the Hearing at the request of Councilor Lydia Edwards the 
Chair of the Committee on Housing and Community Development. 

Councilors Present: Councilor Ed Flynn, Councilor Julia Mejia and Councilor Liz 
Breadon 

Laila Bernstein - Deputy Director for the Supportive Housing Division, 
Department of Neighborhood Development- made a presentation on the particulars 
of the Continuum of Care grant from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban 
Development that will be used to support programs that provide services and 
housing to persons experiencing homelessness (attached), and responded to 
questions from the Chair and Councilors. 

Based on the testimony and information presented at the hearing and having 
considered the same I respectfully recommend that this matter ought to Pass. 

cilor Lydia Edwards, Chair 
Committee on Housing and Community Development 








